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We had another great meeting thanks to the hospitality of Streetside 
Classics.  There were some fine cars for sale and the collection included 
several Tbirds.  I hope everyone had the opportunity to view the cars.   

We welcomed back Ben Leonard, a long-time member, and his son. Al-
so, James Oglesby was there.  It is always great to see members we have 
not seen lately. We were glad to see new members Mark & Anita Ibottson, 
Bob & Betty Pickard, and Ray & Sara Coulter back again; all three couples 
joined in May. And Dom Zanella sent word that Ron & Susan Threadgill 
from Dallas joined this month.  It is so much fun to see new people at the 
club meetings and learn their stories.  BTW:  Ben King, Ray and Sara 
Coulter are both alumni of Texas A&M Commerce!  They asked about the 
Parade!   

If you have not picked up your pictorial directory we will be bringing them 
to the meetings.  These are a great way to get to know the other members 
and their cars. It looks like we will have to add several new pages soon.   

We discussed sponsoring a car show in Burleson for Halloween.  Jay & 
Tiffany Robarge, owners of Broader Performance Transmissions in Weath-
erford and members of the NTVT agreed to co-sponsor a show with us.  
Since the meeting, however, Dom Zanella has learned that the Halloween 
show obtained a sponsor.  Dom and I will let the car show organizer know 
that we are interested in co-sponsoring a similar show in the future.   

We have some fun meetings coming up and I hope to see you at most of 
them. Please take time to greet the new members and make them wel-
come.  Everyone has a story, find out theirs and their cars.   

See you at the Yellow Rose and/or lunch at Dickey’s.   

Brad 
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July 1, 2017 6:00 – 10:00pm. Granbury Nissan, 4601 E Hwy 377, Granbury, TX 76049, will 
host a fun show with lots of great hot rods, classics, trucks, & motorcycles. There will be a bounce 
house, food, & more. Beat the heat and bring your family & friends for this free evening show.  

There will be 42 Awards including Best of Show, Granbury’s Choice, Under Construction, Spe-
cial Interest, Late Model, Rat Rod, Cycle & more! Anyone can register. Open class registration for 
participants $15.00 per vehicle. Note: We will take registration at the gate so please have your reg-
istration ready to go when you arrive – you will fill out the paperwork after you park.  

PROCEEDS FROM THE CAR SHOW GO TO D & D Rockin’ Rods Family & Friends Christmas 
for Kids 2017. All events subject to change & weather conditions. For more information call 817-
797-1197   Thanks go to Betty Pickard for forwarding us this info! 

Car Show in Granbury July 1, 2017 
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 June Meeting Minutes 

There were 37 members in attendance at the meeting which started at 11:50 with an update 
on the next meeting with attendance at the Yellow Rose Car Show.  Members are asked to meet 
at the show at 10:30 to tour the cars and will adjourn for lunch about 11:30.  The show is at the 
Arlington Convention Center. 

Brad noted for Dominic (who was absent) that he is requesting club sponsorship/support 
for a car show in Burleson on Oct. 30.  Charge to the club would be $500.  Questions were 
raised about the fee and Jay and Tiffini Robarge said that they would provide $250 toward this 
event if the club decides to support it.  Further discussion was withheld until next meeting with 
Dominic. 

Walter and Delphiene Martin announced that they are moving but will hold a meeting for 
the club in November at their new place.  November is not a normal meeting but the club will 
gather unofficially to go to Greenville this year and can stop at the Martins on the way back. 
[Editor’s note: more details to be announced.] 

Bill Stephina will still provide bound copies of the club membership for $10.  The binder 
looks very good, the membership pages are free (see Bonnie if you ordered one from Bill and 
have not received yours yet). 

It was noted that there is a big car show in Granbury on July 4th weekend if anyone is inter-
ested in seeing the cars and fireworks over the lake. 

Newman Lafford suggested the club consider a drive along the original first paved high-
way in Texas to celebrate the 100 year anniversary (1917 – 2017) of Texas Highway 1 (first 
paved highway in Texas), or, better known as Bankhead Highway, US Highway 80 and more 
recently defined as Highway 580,  and asked that members consider getting a group together to 
drive it from DFW to Texarkana or El Paso this year. 

No other business transpired, members retreated to look over the classic cars for sale. 

Submitted by John Garfield, acting Secretary 

Grand Brook Memory Care Center Car Show 

The weather threatened to spoil the fun, but Tom Ossorio said that the rain actually held 

off at least during the car show and lunch at the Grand Brook Memory Care  Center on June 
3, 2017.  The rain earlier that day, and threat of more bad weather may have kept some birds 
at home, but Tom took his Ψру and John Garfield brought one of his Birds up from Burleson, 
too. Thanks, John, for your support! 

IΩm sure the residents enjoyed seeing the cars. We hope next year weΩll have a bigger 
turnout! We had hoped to be there ourselves as this is a super way to support the communi-
ty, but an unexpected health issue kept us home that day. We will try to find some pics to 
share next month.   
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Streetside 

Meeting  

Pictures 
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Upcoming Meeting—Yellow Rose 

Several NTVT members will be displaying 
cars at the 28th Annual Yellow Rose Classic 
Car Show at the Arlington Convention Center 
on July 8-9, 2017.  Come support them and 
view all the great displays that the Yellow Rose 
offers in air-conditioned comfort!  That’s a great 
thing for a July show!  This year the show will 
feature 50 years of the Mercury Cougar, and 
our own Betsy McMahon Haber will have her 
Cougar on display. 

In the past, there has also been an outside 
show on Saturday. Sometimes, just walking 
through the parking lot is as interesting as a 
car show in itself!  

We plan to meet inside the Convention Cen-
ter (but just outside the door of the event hall) 
at 10:30 a.m. If you don’t have your own dis-
count coupon, we can all use one! We’ll view 
the cars for about an hour and then break for 
lunch and our regular monthly meeting at Dick-
ey’s Bar B Que, 1801 Ballpark Way, Arlington, 
TX 76006.  If we didn’t get a good enough look at the cars before lunch, we may 
even go back after the meeting for a closer look!   

The Arlington Convention Center is 
located just south of I30 on Ballpark 
Way, north of the Ranger Stadium. 
Dickey’s Bar B Que is north of I30, a 
short drive from the Convention Cen-
ter.  

Hope to see you there!   
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 VTCI Convention Information 

The International Convention of the Vintage Thunderbird Club International will be held this 
September 14-17 in Atlanta. These gatherings are always lots of fun and are super if you would 
like to see how your Thunderbird stacks up against the specifications outlined by our parent organi-
zation.  

The site for the convention is the Atlanta & Wyndham Atlanta Galleria Hotel. The host club has 
negotiated a nightly room rate of $136.10 for members, including all fees and taxes. For an addi-
tional $10 per day, you can include a full breakfast.  Rooms are going fast, so call 1-800-207-4505 
if you think there is even a chance you can attend! 

There are lots of activities planned including a tour of the Panoz Racing manufacturing facility. 
Vans will transport guests to and from this tour on Thursday. On Friday, vans will shuttle folks to 
and from downtown Atlanta for a great choice of tours. You can see the CNN Studio, the World of 
Coke Museum, the new College Football Hall of Fame or the Georgia Aquarium. Costs for the vari-
ous tours are listed on the registration form. Friday evening will feature a buffet at the hotel and 
some surprises for those who attend.  

The main judging occurs on Saturday, and if you are a newbie, you can learn what to expect by 
talking to any of the veteran members who have attended other judged VTCI events. The conven-
tion will conclude with a banquet and awards presentation on Saturday evening.  

Whether you have been to dozens of conventions or this will be your first, you will have a great 
time!  September seems like a long time, but if you are interested in attending, go to the web-
site and register soon!  And let Brad Kershaw know if you are planning to attend so we can 
make a list of those who will be representing NTVT at this special event. So far, we know of 
only a couple of members who will be attending. You can register on the VTCI website: 
http://vintagethunderbirdclub.net/events.htm.  

Logo Patches and Car Door Magnetic Signs Available 

If you would like to purchase mag-
netic door signs for your Thunderbird 
(especially good for parades and trav-
eling!), they are $20 per pair. See 
Dave Egan to get yours.  

Bonnie or Brad also have small em-
broidered logo patches for $3.50 
each.  

http://vintagethunderbirdclub.net/events.htm
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NTVT,  Where West Meets East! 

Have you heard anyone at a meeting complain about how far they had to drive 
that month, just to get to the NTVT meeting? Perhaps we have all been guilty now 
and then. Lucky for some of us, driving our beautiful Birds is usually not a chore, 
but a pleasure.  

Having our meetings at various locations is important when you consider just 
how widespread our membership is. When we meet a “long ways” from one mem-
ber, chances are we are meeting close to another!  Hopefully, we provide enough 
choices on our calendar that everyone gets to attend a meeting somewhat close 
to home once in awhile. 
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NTVT, Where East Meets West, Part 2 

The red dots on the map represent approximate locations of the homes of NTVT 
members, and a few may still be missing. You’ll notice that some of the dots aren’t 
even “on” the map, but in the margins. Making the map big enough to contain all the 
members would have made it totally illegible! As it was, it wouldn’t fit all on one page!  
That’s because our membership extends from Abilene on the western front to Mt 
Vernon and Henderson on the eastern edge, from Granbury and Tool, TX, on the 
south to Denton on the north!  That’s a lot of territory! 



Officers 2017-2018 

President:  

Brad Kershaw 

  817-447-8243 

 bradandbonnie@yahoo.com 

1st Vice President:  

Jim Young 

  214-538-2078 

       hannibal195520@yahoo.com 

2nd Vice President:  

Dom Zanella 

817-235-5777 

      zanellaii@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary:   

  

 

Treasurer: Tom Ossorio  

 817-705-9106 

 Tom.Ossorio@dsisolutions.biz 

Newsletter Editor:  

 Bonnie Kershaw 

 817-447-8243 

 bradandbonnie@yahoo.com 

 

 

Visit These Websites: 
NTVT 

www.ntvtbird.org 

Or check us out on Facebook: 

NTVT Thunderbirds 

 

VTCI, our Parent Club 

@ www.vintagethunderbirdclub.net 

 

The Thunderbird Registry 

http://www.tbirdregistry.com/ 
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 NTVT Calendar 

July 8: NTVT Club Meeting at Dickies on Ball Park 

Way in Arlington; the club will attend the Yellow Rose 

Classic Car Show at the Arlington Convention Center 

that same day. 

August 19: NTVT Club Meeting, 11:30 a.m. Matito’s, 

1640 S Stemmons Freeway, Lewisville, 75067 

September 16: NTVT Club Meeting at Wheels for 

Wellness Car Show in Downtown Ft Worth 

October 14: TAMU Commerce Homecoming Parade 

October 21: Meeting at Ralph & Betsy Haber’s. De-

tails to follow. 

November 11: Driving Event—Lunch and Cruise to 

Audie Murphy Museum, Greenville. Details to follow 

December 3: Sunday, 4 p.m. Christmas Party at Hum-

perdinks in Arlington. 

 

Regular Meetings/Events; Club sanctioned “extra” events; Non-
Club events 

Tbirds or Parts for Sale? 

If you have parts to sell, parts you need to buy, or 
T-bird items of any kind that you would like to adver-
tise, be sure to send pictures and information to me 
by the 3rd week of each month. Then I can include it 
in the monthly newsletter! 

mailto:bkershaw@hughes.net
mailto:hannibal195520@yahoo.com
mailto:Tom.Ossorio@dsisolutions.biz
mailto:bkershaw@hughes.net
http://www.ntvtbird.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/196423063794008/

